



July 8th, 2025 Meeting Minutes

Mosinee Hockey Club PO Box 214 Mosinee WI 54455

DATE: Wednesday July 8th, 2025

TIME: 6:30 pm

PLACE: Mosinee Rec Center

PRESIDING: Cristy Heldt

Hannah Shebelski	President	Excused
Cristy Heldt	V. President	Present
Laura Vehlow	Treasurer	Present
Sammie Wojcik	Secretary	Present
Chris Nelson	Brd Member	Present
Nick Zebro	Brd Member	Present
Jeremy Remondini	Brd Member	Excused
Kim Wiesman	Brd Member	Present
Amy Seidler	Brd Member	Present
Nick Thompson	Brd Member	Present
Nicole LaFave	Brd Member	Present

Dan Judd		
Kelly Michalski		
Troy Michalski		
Meg Lech		
Joel Hauke		

Meeting called to order by Cristy at 6:38pm.

1. Additions to AGENDA: (Anyone may add items at this time)
2. Approval of the June meeting minutes made by Laura, Second made by Nick Zebro
3. Papermakers.....TBD (President)
 - a. Don't have their board together but they have the schedule : golf outing will be October 4th
4. High School Hockey Booster Club.....Heather Karst (President)
 - a. Cleaning at the end of the season was talked about at their last meeting - Keith will work on that
 - b. A note was sent out about sticks and pucks if they owe money to Mosinee Hockey Club they will not be able to attend future sticks and pucks
 - c. Holiday Camp - would like to do again between christmas and new years
 - d. WIAA opened up more ice touches (Cristy mentioned) could add some more captains practices
5. Silverblades.....Grace G. (President)
 - a. Nothing new to report

6. Hockey Development.....Troy Michalski (Chair)
 - a. Who is going to be the HDC chair
 - Troy - Said no, but said he would stay on if no one else would like to stay on and do it, if no one else would like to do it this year. Troy asked if we should make the HDC community a smaller group, maybe 5 people not 12. Dan Judd Bigger groups might make it easier to have people across all playing levels
 - b. Troy asked about making monthly HDC meetings before the board meetings so they can report back to the board.
 - c. Cristy asked Troy if he could bring back how he would like the meetings to be structured and members would have to be board approved.
 - d. Amy asked if it would be helpful to have each age group represented on the HDC
 - e. Should an application be sent out and people should be approved at the September board meeting?
 - f. HDC Meeting - The last Wednesday (July 30th) at the end of the month at 6:30 - will try for the Rink - Will try to make it a Zoom meeting
 - g. Will Try to do Fire and Ice - Oct 10,11,12th
7. Scheduling Committee.....Cristy Hedlt (Chair)
 - a. Find a game scheduler - Will send out PSF to ask the members of the club
 - b. Cristy has Papermaker and highschool times already
8. Building Committee.....Kim Wiesman (Chair)
 - a. Facility positions/contracts - Tabled to have further discussions
 - b. Spring ice -None
 - c. We have an ant/rodent problem. The city got a quote and didn't like it, the city sprayed and got traps
 - d. The rink is being painted and it is looking nice
 - e. Lets get some quotes for painting more parts of the building (Nick Zebro will ask for quotes)
9. Finance Committee.....Laura Vehlow (Chair)

Finance Reports - Motion to approve the Finance Report made by Nick Zebro, Second by Sammie

 - b. Laura asked Nick T to help with the 501.C3
 - c. Raffle Licence can be renewed (about \$160) - \$6,500 budget for the raffle prizes, motion was made by Cristy, Nick made a second - Motion Passes
 - d. Everything that the hockey club owns needs to be evaluated for our insurance to get it updated.
 - e. Registration cost -Fully Promoted from Nick Zebro \$18-\$20 for mite jerseys
 - Chris made a motion to have the hockey club to buy and reuse jerseys for mite level Nick Zebro Seconds - Motion passes
 - a. Mite ADM: : \$225 (TBD until we get jerseys quotes and unless we get quotes, we cannot update registration)
 - b. Squirt: : \$300 (plus \$140 jersey kit)
 - c. Pee Wee: : \$350 (plus \$140 jersey kit)
 - d. Bantam: : \$375 (plus \$140 jersey kit)
 - e. Late registration needs board approval and late fee
 - f. Motion was made by Chris to approve the fees for hockey- Laura made the second - Motion Passes
 - g. After August 15th Registration will increase by \$100. Laura made the Motion Nichole Second - Motion passes
10. Rules Committee.....Cristy Heldt (Chair)
 - a. Policy updates - logo on merch and apparel?
 - Mite Jerseys will have Mosinee diagonal down the jerseys
 - Merch should look like high school apparel, New logo will be just on paper work
 - b. Online Policy manual will be updated with changes - Amy made a motion to approve changes Nick Zebro Seconded Motion Passes

11. Public Affairs/Fundraising.....Nick Thompson
- a. Bleachers - are they a youth hockey problem? We do not have a plan
 - b. Nick T. - Recommends that we hire a contractor to put the bleachers up
 - c. Others thought we should ask other clubs to help with the bleachers
 - d. Nick T would like a PSF assigned to the bleachers to be in charge of putting down and taking up
 - e. Fundraising - Change wording to Advertising
 - f. Nick T. is going to talk to local business to see who still wants to advertise in out building and or on out website
 - g. Cost - Nick will look up other clubs cost for advertising, he would also like to talk to local radio stations to come and call a game on the radio and work on building a hockey culture
12. Tournament Committee.....Nick Zebro (Chair)
- a. Nick Z- Senior class tournament it can be a go if we can get the numbers, He got names and all the information that is needed. Waiting on some dates for other things. HDC would try to make this run and or set it up. Looking for 4 teams
 - b. Could do a girls senior class tournament and have junior and seniors
13. Team Update.....Board Contacts
- a. Figure out who has what teams - Tabled until we know how many teams we have
14. Future Plans/Action Items
- a. Storage
 - b. Facility needs - Monday June 16th boards will be cleaned, he will be there about 6pm
 - c. Recruiting new players to hockey
 - d. HDC Wants
 - e. New Boards/White Sheeting - Mike & Jon have been working on those
 - f. Outdoor sign
 - g. Bleachers

14. Action Items - What did we get accomplished on our list:

Sammie made a motion to adjourn at 9:08 Kim made a second

#####

Meeting Minutes Submitted by :

Sammie Wojcik